

## August 18, 2020 Label Language Stewardship Committee 2020 ASPCRO Annual Board of Directors Meeting Report

On behalf of the ASPCRO Label Language Stewardship Committee (Committee), I submit the following report to the Executive Board (Board) for the 2020 Annual Board of Directors Meeting.

Committee Members: Andrew Architect, National Pest Management Association (NPMA); Greg Baumann, Nisus Corporation; Jonathan Berger, BASF; Jan Brill, Bayer CropScience LP; Meshea Brodie, BASF; Allison Cuellar, Texas Department of Agriculture; Judy Fersch, BASF; Liza Trossbach, (Past-President ASPCRO), Virginia Department of Agriculture & Consumer Services (VDACS); Jim Fredericks, NPMA; Alvin Harris, Washington D.C. District Department of Environment; Ken Kendall, Ensystex, Inc.; Dr. Mel Kyle, Consultant; Derrick Lastinger, Georgia Department of Agriculture; Tim McPherson, Douglas Products; Bonnie Rabe, Rollins; Nina Rao, BASF; Micah Raub (Chair), VDACS; David Scott, Office of the Indiana State Chemist; John Scott, Colorado Department of Agriculture; Julie Spagnoli, JM Specialty Consulting; Buzz Vance, Nebraska Department of Agriculture; Mike Weyman, Clemson University; Jim Wright, Jim Wright Consulting, LLC; Thomas Wright, Pest Pro Academy.

The committee held a virtual meeting August 5, 2020 in advance of the Annual Board Meeting. One topic related to service container labels was considered. Some members noted that EPA does not currently require labels on secondary and service containers. EPA's site indicates that the Department of Transportation (DOT) and the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) may have applicable requirements. It was also noted that several states have state specific requirements for service containers. During the discussion, some members did not feel that this would be directly related to the scope of the Label Stewardship Committee. The members did support requesting the Board to consider surveying states to determine what, if any requirements they had and compiling a resource document for the ASPCRO website. Members felt this would be a valuable resource for the industry.

Steve Simms has stepped off the Label Stewardship Committee as he will be retiring from the Kentucky Department of Agriculture. Derrick Lastinger, Georgia Department of Agriculture has joined the committee.

Apart from providing comments to the Board regarding "Pesticide Program Update: EPA Proposes Registration of Safer Alternative to Control House Mice", there has been no other activity of the Committee since the last Board meeting in 2019.

Respectfully submitted,

Much & Raule

Micah Raub, Chair